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Jim Snetsinger, Chief Forester

ADM Forest Resource Stewardship Division
Ministry of Forests and Range

3" Floor, 1520 Blanshard Street

Victoria, British Columbia

V8W 3C8

Dear Mr. Snetsinger:

Re: Economic and Social Objectives of the Crown Regarding Mid-Term Timber
Supply in Areas Affected by the Mountain Pine Beetle

On July 4, 2006, Rich Coleman, former Minister of Forests and Range, wrote fo you outlining
the social and economic objectives of the Crown for AAC determination (in accordance with
Section 8 of the Forest Act) with respect to issues associated with the Mountain Pine Beetle
(MPB) epidemic. The aforementioned letter articulated the Crown’s objectives of ensuring
long-term economic sustainability for communities affected by the epidemic; recovering the

" greatest value from dead timber before it burns or decays, while respecting other forest
values; and conserving the long-term forest values identified in land use plans. I am writing
to you regarding the Crown’s objectives with respect to mid-term timber supply in areas
affected by the mountain pine beetle.

The MPB infestation has had a profound impact on the timber supply outlook for the interior
of the province. In particular, forecasts of timber supply in the mid-term—the period between
the ending of the economic shelf life of killed pine and the time when the forest has re-grown
and again become merchantable—are now significantly lower than prior to the infestation.
These shortages threaten the wellbeing of forest-dependent cities and towns. The
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Jim Snetsinger, Chief Forester

Government of British Columbia is working closely with beetle action committees,
municipalities, and the private sector to diversify economies. However, for many forestry-
dependent towns mid-term timber supply shortages could still have significant socio-
economic impacts.

During this challenging time it will be necessary to reassess management objectives and
adminisirative approaches that were developed when forest conditions in the province’s
interior were very different than now exist. In this reassessment it will be important to
enhance the understanding of how best to balance objectives for non-timber forest values with
objectives for timber supply to achieve a range of socio-economic benefits, It will also be
important to assess how innovative practices and incremental silviculture could mitigate mid-
term timber supply shortfalls in MPB affected areas, and if flexibilities can be found in timber
supply administration.

During the Timber Supply Review process, in addition to the considerations included in the
July 2006 letter, I would like you to undertake analysis that can provide information on how
changes to current management practices and administration could increase mid-term timber
availability in MPB-affected areas. This information should be shared with Ministry of Forest
and Range Executive and used to inform discussions among interested parties, and considered
by appropriate land use and management decision makers. If formal changes are made to
management objectives and administration, you will be in a position to incorporate those
changes in Timber Supply Reviews and AAC determinations.

Sincerely, -
Pat Bell
Minister

pc:  Dana Hayden, Deputy Minister
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